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The ECHO is the official newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC and is published 11 times per year.  
Contributions are welcome and encouraged.  Please submit articles, tech tips, etc. by the 20th of the month preceding 
publication. Other newsletter editors are welcome to use any material with proper credit given.  

From the Editor’s Pen ….. 
 

A  letter from February,1972 inviting Studebaker enthu-
siasts in the Valley to a get-together to share their 

common interest in an orphan vehicle is reprinted on page 
8. The reason for the existence of the Chapter is the same 
today as it was in 1972 - Studebakers are worthy of our 
interest and efforts at preservation. The Chapter holiday 
party will feature a celebration of our 50th anniversary and 
the folks who wrote the letter and those who attended that 
and subsequent meetings will be remembered and hon-
ored. Please make plans to be part of the  festivities.  
 Hope you saw Denny Lockmon’s Larkamino on 
the inside cover of the October Turning Wheels. Denny’s 
car is also featured in February of the Madd Doodler’s 
2023 calendar. See the ad in the magazine to order a 
copy. 
 If you have updates to your roster information 
please be sure to let me know at ccollinsaz@cox.net 
 Thanks to this month’s contributors - Michell East-
burn, Larry Malmstrom, John Stearn, Warren Webb, Fred 
Wilharm, Steve Fein, Dennis Lynde, Stuart Tritt and Scott 
Grainger.    
  Drive your Studebaker, Chris 

 

How do you fix a How do you fix a How do you fix a How do you fix a     
broken pumpkin?broken pumpkin?broken pumpkin?broken pumpkin?    

        
A Pumpkin PatchA Pumpkin PatchA Pumpkin PatchA Pumpkin Patch    

  
  
  

  

CHAPTER NAME BADGE 

  

O rder your Chapter name badge with a pin back by 
contacting Chris Collins at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 

602-995-2146. The price is $5.00 each.  
 If you wish to have a magnet back on your 
badge, the price is $6.00 each. 
 The name badges are available in the traditional 
brass and black with the SDC logo or a blue plastic with 
the Chapter logo. 
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STATE OF THE CHAPTER 

By Michell Eastburn, President 
  

W hat an awesome turn-out we had 
for International Drive Your Stude-

baker Day on Septembers 10th at Rudy’s 
Country Store and Bar-B-Q. A total of 13 
Studebakers and one Ford made an ap-
pearance and got a lot of attention from 
Goodyear locals! Fall is upon us and we 
are finally seeing the cool-down in weather so I hope to 
see our drivers out for our October Chapter meeting at the 
Orphan Car Show hosted by the HET Club at Los Olivos 
Park on the 23rd; come out and join other unique orphan 
cars while enjoying pizza and sandwiches. Last but not 
least, on December 10th we will all be celebrating our 50th 
Anniversary Holiday Party Membership Appreciation Ex-
travaganza in Glendale at Larry Polhill’s Private Collec-
tion. The remainder of events for the year are planned, 
don’t miss out, update your calendars now. Be sure to 
check out our website and Facebook pages for more info 
and invitation information. 
 The 2023 PSW Zone Meet endeavors need to get 
rolling. A committee will need to be created to start work-
ing on location, promotions, activities, tours, and funds. 
Lots of work has been started from the 2020 Zone Meet, 
but it will still need some time and love. 
 We must all remember that we are part of a very 
unique family, a family of Studebakers. Our chapter con-
sists of not only an extensive range of Studebaker models 
but also an extensive range of Studebaker owners. We 
must all continue to work with and encourage one another 
to drive our Studebakers, work on them, fix them, buy/sell 
them, upgrade them, and remember to keep the unique-
ness alive. Thank you, Chapter members, for your contin-
ued support of me as your President and your continued 
commitment to our local Grand Canyon State Chapter.  
 

 
 

NEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGE    

  

W hen a Chapter member recruits a new member 
to join SDC and/or the Grand Canyon State 

Chapter he/she will have Chapter dues paid for 2023.  
 Just ask the new member to mention your 
name on the application where it asks “Referred By”. 

Welcome New Member! 
 

Fred Schlegel 
9420 N. 50th Dr. 

Glendale, AZ  85302 
602-315-6092 

fred@teamschlegel.com 
1954 Commander 

 

Reminder: To be a member of the GCSC you must be 
a member of the Studebaker Drivers Club.  
 If your SDC dues are not current, please visit 
https://sdc.cornerstonereg.com/ to renew. Dues are 
$36.00 for one year, $99.00 for three years or $161.00 
for five years. If you no longer wish to receive Turning 
Wheels, there is a membership option without the maga-
zine at $12.00 per year. 

        

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTERGRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER            

Celebrates 50th AnniversaryCelebrates 50th AnniversaryCelebrates 50th AnniversaryCelebrates 50th Anniversary    
1972 1972 1972 1972 ----    2022202220222022    

   

50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION            
 

I n December, the Chapter will have an official celebra-
tion of its 50th Anniversary. If you have any  reminis-

cences and/or memorabilia you’d like to share at the 
event or with the board prior to the event, please let a 
board member know. Items you might share include 
newsletters, photos, t-shirts and other items from the 
past.  

2023 Chapter Elections 
 

T he GCS Chapter will hold its election for 2023 offi-
cers and board members in November and nomina-

tions are being accepted. If you are interested in learn-
ing more about serving on the Chapter board you can 
contact one of the officers or a board member to learn 
what the job entails, then contact Ed Smith, the nomina-
tions chairman, at edcollects@gmail.com 602-290-1045 
to place your name in nomination. 

2023 CHAPTER DUES2023 CHAPTER DUES2023 CHAPTER DUES2023 CHAPTER DUES    
    

G rand Canyon State Chapter dues are due in Decem-
ber and for 2023 dues for all members will be 

$20.00 yearly. Among the many benefits of Chapter 
membership is the newsletter and you will still have the 
choice of receiving it through the mail or electronically via 
an email. Dues can be paid by cash, check or via Pay Pal 
(see web site for link.) 
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DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY  

By Michell Eastburn 
 

I nternational Drive Your Studebaker Day, Sept 10th, was a success once again with approximately 30 attendees with a 
total of thirteen Studebakers, one Ford, and one Hummer EV to enjoy a cool yet humid morning in Goodyear! Rudy’s 

Country Store and Bar-B-Q offered a great venue with lots of onlookers. Members gathered in the parking lot for a bit of 
under the hood talk and sharing of our hobby with the many patrons out to breakfast. Most of us then gathered inside to 
cool off with an iced tea and B-B-Q breakfast. Winner of driver’s awards were Walt Jazwinski (Daily Driver Ale and 
snacks) and Will Eastburn (Coca Cola Starlight and snacks). Thank you to Chris Eastburn for the special showing of the 
2023 Hummer EV courtesy of Yates Buick GMC. Thank you to all those that came out to enjoy our Studebakers! 
 Attending were Garry Klinger (1952 Commander SLC), Will, Maryanne, Domenica, Gwen & Felicia Eastburn 
(1949 C Cab), Larry Polhill (1951 Land Cruiser) with guests Lawrence Silvas & Family (1963 Wagonaire) and Bronsten 
Bratley and Guest (1956 President), Robbie & Chantell Stevens (1937 Dictator), Luis & Debbie Cruz (1955 President), 
Paul & Phyllis Setaro (1962 GT Hawk), Tim Phillips (1955 Commander), Denny Lockmon (1964 Avanti), Al Riedel (1978 
Avanti), Chris, Rachel & Chloe Eastburn (1963 4x4 Champ), Walt Jazwinski (1964 Lark), Bob & Carol Westfall (1950 
Ford), Steve Fein, Jim Clever, Bill & Peggy Eastburn, Michell Eastburn, Fred Schlegel, Richard Gomez and Family. 
 
 
 
For more photos of the Chapter’s Drive Your Stude-
baker Day event visit Facebook at Studebakers 
Grand Canyon State Chapter 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MORE DYSD…………………..MORE DYSD…………………..MORE DYSD…………………..MORE DYSD…………………..    
 
Larry Malmstrom drove his 1953 Commander from Wickenburg to 
Peeples Valley prior to IDYSD on Drive your Studebaker Sunday. 

 
From the SDC Forum:  
John Stearn, Chino Valley 
 

The Transtar's day started by going 
to breakfast, then to Safeway for some groceries. My wife and I went to Tractor Sup-
ply to pick up a new water trough for our horse, then to the hay dealer to pick up 
three bales of hay. After stopping back home to drop off the pay-load, we went to 
the Yavapai County Fair for the rodeo, where my Stude got to hang out in the park-
ing lot with all the other red neck trucks. After that we headed home. All in all it was 
a great day, made better in a Studebaker!  
 

SDC member Warren Webb, Seligman wrote: I finally got Rusty going Saturday morning. It ran, sort of, but didn't sound 
too healthy. I was able to drive from the shop into Seligman, took a couple of pictures of it in front of the big Route 66 
sign next to the Chevron and headed back to the shop. I've driven it a few times this week & put some Lucas Deep 
Clean fuel stuff in it that seems to have helped. Shawn Miller had his ‘55 sedan out but it gave him fuel trouble, too. 
 

Your Drive Your Studebaker Day story is welcome for the next issue. 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS     
 
OCTOBER 7-8  BEELINE CRUISE-IN CAR SHOW, PAYSON. VISIT https://rimcountryclassicautoclub.com  
 
OCTOBER 9  GCSC BOARD AND OFFICERS WILL MEET AT 2:00 PM VIA ZOOM CALL OR VIDEO. 
   MEMBERS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND. TO JOIN IN THE MEETING CONTACT PEGGY 
   AT 623-936-6116 or peggyeastburn@hotmail.com TO BE INCLUDED IN NOTIFICATION 
   LIST FOR MEETING DETAILS. 
   
OCTOBER 23  CHAPTER WILL PARTICIPATE IN THE ORPHAN CAR SHOW HOSTED BY GRAND CAN-
   YON CHAPTER, HUDSON ESSEX TERRAPLANE CLUB AT LOS OLIVOS PARK, 28TH ST. 
   & DEVONSHIRE (ONE BLOCK NORTH OF INDIAN SCHOOL RD.), PHOENIX. 9AM-2PM. 
   CHARITY EVENT FOR SUNSHINE ACRES CHILDREN’S HOME. $15 REGISTRATION BE-
   FORE OCTOBER 20TH, $20 AT GATE. DASH PLAQUE, FUN DOOR PRIZES AND  
   AWARDS. CHAPTER WILL PROVIDE LUNCH TO GCSC MEMBERS. CONTACT  
   PEGGY AT peggyeastburn@hotmail.com / 623-936-6116 WITH QUESTIONS.  REGISTRA-
   TION FORM AT http://www.arizonacarshows.com/oct/oct23orphan.pdf OR SEE PAGE 13
   AND, SEE PAGE 6 FOR ADDITIONAL DETAILS.  BE AT PARK BY 8:30 AM OR EARLIER. 
    CHAPTER CHALLENGE: LET’S HAVE 25 OR MORE STUDEBAKERS ON DISPLAY TO 
   CELEBRATE 50 YEARS OF STUDEBAKER FUN IN THE VALLEY OF THE SUN.  

 

OCTOBER 30  ANNUAL CARS & CANDY FALL FESTIVAL AT RED MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY CHURCH, 
   6101 E. VIRGINIA ST., MESA, NORTH OF 202 AND EAST OF RECKER RD. HAVE CARS IN 
   PLACE BY 4:30 PM; EVENT IS 5:00 UNTIL 7:30. FOOD TRUCKS, MUSIC AND  MORE.  
   BRING YOUR CLASSIC CAR AND CANDY FOR TRUNK AND TREAT. REGISTER AT  
   https://www.rmcchurch.org/calendar/details/?id=36468  INFO: JIM AT 480-467-9136 /  
   lelshaddai63@gmail.com  JIM IS A CHAPTER MEMBER AND INVITES YOU TO ATTEND. 
 
DECEMBER 10  SAVE THE DATE FOR CHAPTER HOLIDAY PARTY, MEMBER APPRECIATION AND 
   50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION AT LARRY POLHILL’S PRIVATE COLLECTION, 
   7856 N. GLEN HARBOR BLVD., GLENDALE FROM 11:00AM TO 3:00PM, WITH A YUMMY 
   ITALIAN DINNER WITH THE FIXINGS SERVED AT NOON. IT WILL BE AN INDOOR/ 
   OUTDOOR EVENT/PLAN ACCORDINGLY. MAKE PLANS TO COME ENJOY THE VENUE,  
   A CAR SHOW AND THE REMINISCENCES OF CHAPTER HISTORY, EVENTS AND  
   FRIENDSHIPS. FOOD BANK DONATIONS ARE WELCOME. CONTACT PEGGY AT  
   peggyeastburn@hotmail.com / 623-936-6116 FOR MORE INFORMATION AND TO RSVP. 
    

FOR ALL UNDERLINED EVENTS LISTED ABOVE VISIT THE CHAPTER FACEBOOK PAGE  
STUDEBAKERS GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER TO ADD THE EVENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR. 

OR CONTACT PEGGY 623-936-6116 or peggyeastburn@hotmail.com FOR INFORMATION. 
 

If any event plans change we will let you know with an e-mail or phone call  
and through the Chapter website or Facebook page.  

 

Visit https://sites.google.com/view/cruisinaz or www.arizonacarshows.com/carshows.htm 
for more car events in your area. 

 
 

DDDDrrrriiiivvvveeee    YYYYoooouuuurrrr    SSSSttttuuuuddddeeeebbbbaaaakkkkeeeerrrr!!!!    

 

MIDWEEK MOTORHEAD MEETUP -  The Kaiser Frazer Owners Club - Desert Region, invites orphan car club 
members and other classic car owners to participate in a new cruise-in starting Wednesday, October 5 at the Arizona 
Golf Resort, 424 S. Power Rd., Mesa (Power & Broadway Rds.) from 4pm to 8pm.  The hosts plan to hold the event 
the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each month in the fall, winter and spring and hope to attract the large 55+ community 
in the East Valley to come out to see the cars. 
 For additional information or to RSVP contact Greg Jessen at greg@jessenassociates.com or 602-312-
4494. 
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October 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Questions? 
Call Chris at 
602-995-2146 

     1 

2 3 4 5 Yom Kippur 6 7 8 

9 GCSC 

Board Meets 

10 Columbus 

Day / Indigenous 
Peoples’ Day 

11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 
 

18 19 20 21 22 

23 Orphan 

Car Show 30 
24 
Halloween 31 

25 26 27 28 29 

 

 

OCTOBER 23 ORPHAN CAR SHOW 
 

Sunday, October 23rd marks the 30th annual Orphan Car 
Show which was formerly hosted by the Valley Roadrun-
ners VMCCA Chapter and is now hosted by the Grand 
Canyon Chapter Hudson Essex Terraplane (HET) Club. 
The show, open to all orphans and vintage vehicles, is 
from 9am to 2pm at  Los Olivos Park, 28th Street & Dev-
onshire (1 block north of Indian School Rd.) in Phoenix. 
The cost is $15 per vehicle before October 20th and $20 
at the gate. Participants will receive dash plaques and are 
eligible for door prizes and fun awards. The show benefits 
Sunshine Acres Children’s Home in Mesa.  
 There is a registration form on page 13 or visit 
http://www.arizonacarshows.com/oct/oct23orphan.pdf  
 GCSC members who are registered for the event 
will receive a Chapter goody bag and all members who 
attend can join in a lunch of pizza, subs and drinks pro-
vided by the Chapter. A canopy and tables will be set up 
but be sure to bring your own chairs.  
 In celebration of our Chapter’s 50th Anniversary 
as a vintage car club in the Valley, it would be great to 
have least 25 vehicles at the show. Spaces will be re-
served so the members can park together; please plan to 
be at the park by 8:30am or earlier.  
 Contact Peggy Eastburn at 623-936-6116 or peg-
gyeastburn@hotmail.com if you have any questions. Visit 
the Chapter Facebook page Studebakers Grand Canyon 
State Chapter to add this event to your calendar. 

    

RUN TO THE PINES RUN TO THE PINES RUN TO THE PINES RUN TO THE PINES     

    

T he annual Run to the Pines event in Pinetop-Lakeside 
was held September 23-25 and Dennis Lynde and 

Linda Saar attended the car show with their 1963 GT 
Hawk.  

 They were among 574 other enthusiasts including 
the Painters with their 1953 Commander and Jim McDon-
ald with his 1951 Commander displaying their vintage ve-
hicles. Dennis said there were other Studes in the show, 
as well.  

Watch Friday’s Cavalcade of Cars at  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7Gr9dgo8X_U 

UPCOMING EVENTUPCOMING EVENT 
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NON CHAPTER CAR EVENTS 
OF INTEREST 
 

 OCTOBER 21 COMMUNITY TRUNK OR TREAT 

 

Where: 17402 N. 40th St., Phoenix AZ 85032 (in the north 
parking lot) 
Date: Friday October 21 from 5:30 pm to 8:30 pm 
Vehicle Arrival Time: after 3 pm but need to be ready to go 
by 5 pm 
Paradise Valley Community Center is offering a fun FREE 
community Trunk or Treat Event on Friday, Oct. 21 and is 
looking for 10 to 15 more fun vehicles that would like to 
participate (visitors are not expected to sit in any vehicles 
but might take picture next to vehicles). The event will of-
fer a safe alternative to Treat or Treating, the kids will en-
joy decorated trunks, games, candy and inflatables. If you 
would like to exhibit a vehicle, reach out to Sylvia with 
what you would like to bring.   
 Sylvia Ramirez 602-495-3777  
 sylvia.ramirez@phoenix.gov 
  
OCTOBER 29 WINGS & WHEELS CAR SHOW 
 

Join Southwest Street Rods at the Arizona Commemora-
tive Air Force Museum at Falcon Field in Mesa for its vin-
tage aircraft and custom car show from 7:30am-2:00pm. 
Entry fee is $55 per each 1972 or older vehicle and in-
cludes two admissions to the Museum, a t-shirt and dash 
plaque. Entries must be pre-registered and are limited to 
200 vehicles. You’ll find custom rods, antique and WWII 
aircraft, food trucks, a 50/50 raffle, music by a professional 
DJ, and more.  
 For information and registration form visit  
https://www.southweststreetrods.com/vintage-wings---
wheels-info.html 
 

   

ADVERTISING AND STUDEBAKERSADVERTISING AND STUDEBAKERSADVERTISING AND STUDEBAKERSADVERTISING AND STUDEBAKERS 
 

I t is a given Stude fans will quickly notice advertising with 
anything Studebaker. For instance, in the past members 

noted a major insurance company used a Studebaker in 
its TV advertising. And, just recently our president, Michell 
found a Flagstaff brewing company using the iconic 
Studebaker Bullet Nose in its advertising. Along with a 

bullet nose image the 
company extols the joy of 
the automobile. They write 
on the product wrapper: 
“We relish the automobile, 
the four-wheeled friend 
that takes us everywhere 

on a daily basis. Your reliable old friend in the driveway 
takes you everywhere without complaint. Shouldn’t your 
beer do the same? Daily Driver sure does. Inspired, 
Mother Road Brewing Co created a juicy pale ale for any-
time delight. Enjoy when the driving is done!” 
 

Editor’s note: This story is shared for the fun of seeing Studebaker used 
in advertising and is not meant to promote the product.    
 

    

    

PUMPKINSPUMPKINSPUMPKINSPUMPKINS    
        

Celtic people of Ireland were the first to carve turnips and 
rutabagas, which later evolved into pumpkin carving. 
  

Pumpkins are actually a fruit. 
  

Pumpkins are rich in Vitamin A, Potassium and fiber. 
  
  

The word “pumpkin is from the Greek work “Pepon” -  
meaning large melon. 
  

The average pumpkin holds 500-600 seeds! 
  

Pumpkins are 90% water. 

  

Native Americans called pumpkins “isquotum squash”.  

  

Pumpkins were once recom-
mended to remove freckles and 
cure snake bites. 

  
 
 
 

CELBRATE!CELBRATE!CELBRATE!CELBRATE!    

    October BirthdaysOctober BirthdaysOctober BirthdaysOctober Birthdays    

    

1 Al Riedel   20     Larry Cushing 
3 John Kroulik  20      Maryann Lemely 
4 Stuart Tritt   20      Rick Melms 
8 Dennis Reynolds  21      Gerry Carr   
9 Deanna Richardson  21      Bill Cervini 
13   Lola Horvath  28      Paul Setaro 
13  Janice Marineau  29      Ed Caviar 
15 Steve Mills   29      Paulette Fein 
16 Brischell Eastburn  29      Cheryl Simmons 
16 Norma Sexton  31      Tony Lepore 
19  Ted Widhalm 

October AnniversariesOctober AnniversariesOctober AnniversariesOctober Anniversaries    
 8 Don & Carol Aden 
 19 Jim & Lisa Humphreys 
 20 Luiz & Debbie Cruz 
 24 Tim & Cynthia Phillips 
 25 Frank Wenzel & Kent Vandenberg      

    

Web Sites of  InterestWeb Sites of  InterestWeb Sites of  InterestWeb Sites of  Interest    
    

https://www.hagerty.com/media/opinion/klockau-
classics/1964-studebaker-cruiser-and-daytona-brooks-
stevenss-last-pass-for-south-bend/  Self-explanatory. 
 
https://detroitconcours.com/event/winners  Check out the 
Studebakers who won awards in the Detroit concours. 
 
https://studebakersandiego.com/Index.htm  Visit the San 
Diego County Chapter’s nice new web site. 
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GCSC CELEBRATES 50 YEARS! 
 

2 022 marks the 50th anniversary of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, Stude-
baker Drivers Club (SDC). In 1972, the SDC was itself a young organization and 

several Arizonans were enthusiastic members. It was only a matter of time before a 
group of them would arrange to assemble Arizona’s Studebaker fans at a state-wide 
gathering. One such effort was coordinated by Ike Quigley and Gene Nagle. On 
February 5, 1972 they sent out the following letter. 
 

To Arizona Studebaker Enthusiasts, 
 

Several of us in the Phoenix area have wanted for some time to have a get-together 
that would give us all a chance to talk over common interests and common prob-
lems. There are at least 30 of us in the Phoenix area and well over 40 in the state 
including both members and nonmembers of the Studebaker Drivers Club. 
 None of us would own and care for a so-called “orphan” car if we didn’t feel 
that Studebakers are something special; it’s just a lot easier to buy a Chevy. For over 100 years Studebaker built distinc-
tive vehicles, and, thanks to Avanti Motor Corporation, one is still being made. It is a tradition unmatched by any of the 
present look-alike makes and one worthy of our interest and efforts of preservation. 
 Studebaker Drivers Club, for those unfamiliar, is an international organization with over 3,000 members that 
keeps Studebaker owners in touch with each other for swapping cars, parts and information. The Club publishes a 
monthly Bulletin, where members can have free want-ads, and a quarterly magazine with technical and historical infor-
mation.  
 We have set up a luncheon meeting at the Ambers Restaurant on Grand Avenue in Glendale (5376 Grand, just 
west of 51st Ave.) for Saturday, March 4 at 1:30 PM. We will have a special room, and the prices are reasonable for 
good food (or coffee and dessert). We sure hope to see you and (and your Studebaker) there, and by all means tell any 
one else you know who might be interested. 
 Families are welcome, as are sales literature or pictures you may have. If you cannot make it, we would like to 
hear from you by mail or phone, since we’ll plan another meet, maybe a rally, or picnic for later on. In the tradition of the 
driver’s car, we remain, 
   Sincerely yours, 
   Signed by Ike and Gene 
 

After this initial get-together more followed quickly. Next came a picnic in Tucson at Rudolph Park in April, then another 
picnic at the Casa Grande Ruins in May. 
 There are more stories about the founding of the GCSC and many will be told at the December gathering on the 
10th. Please plan to attend to hear them as well as highlights about Chapter people, activities and events.  
 

Editor’s note: Ike Quigley continues to be a member of the GCSC and Gene Nagle is a member of the San Diego County 
Chapter, which is also celebrating its 50th anniversary as an SDC chapter.  
 The anniversary logo is courtesy of Stuart Tritt.    

 
STUDEBAKER PHOTOGRAPHY  STUDEBAKER PHOTOGRAPHY  STUDEBAKER PHOTOGRAPHY  STUDEBAKER PHOTOGRAPHY  by Fred Wilharm from the SDC Forum 
 

I  have a background in photography, so I thought I'd share a few tips and see if other owners want to give it a try. 
 

1) Shooting at "Magic Hour" is a trick of the trade. Take your 
car to a scenic backdrop when the sun is about to set, but 
still splashing light on your "set". 
 

2) Find a "set" with visual interest. Fields work great, forlorn 
roads too, when it is safe to do so. One of my favorites are 
the many recreations of vintage filling stations you see 
around. 
 

3) Don't shoot everything standing up. Crouch down and 
make that car look long and low! 
 

4) Try framing the car in different ways- wide, close up, even shots of body ornaments and chrome. 
 Take you car out tomorrow at magic hour and give it a try! These days, a camera phone is all you need. 
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COAL POWERED STUDEBAKER MILITARY TRUCK COAL POWERED STUDEBAKER MILITARY TRUCK COAL POWERED STUDEBAKER MILITARY TRUCK COAL POWERED STUDEBAKER MILITARY TRUCK     
Thanks to Bill Jackameit for permission to use/share this article. 

https://billstudepage.homestead.com/files/coaltrk.htm  

  

S teven Schultheis 
relates that his 

Grandfather, C. M. 
Schultheis, was an auto-
motive engineer with 
Studebaker in the 1940's 
and 1950's. One of his 
projects was a coal pow-
ered 6X6 truck for the 
U.S. Army. The truck 
was used along the Alas-
kan Highway in the mid 
to late 1940's. The pic-
ture was taken in South 
Bend in 1945. Steven 
indicates that the truck 

runs on coal, but he does not know if it has a steam engine, or if it uses a gasification process.   
 An e-mail from a reader indicates that the truck was not steam powered. Rather, it used coal gas as fuel for the 
engine. Bituminous coal was roasted in a chamber, and then the gasses were extracted into the engine.  
 
 

Keep America Beautiful,  
Drive a Studebaker! 

STUDEBAKER CARS  
FOR SALE  

 

1955 Champion Deluxe 2 door. Black and Grey metallic, 
350 crate SBC, 700R4 automatic, Ford rear end, 12 volt 
conversion, Vintage Air A/C, Classic instruments, QA-1 
performance rear suspension, tinted windows. $19,000  
Don Aden  602-762-0009  parkadenwine6@gmail.com  
More pictures on myrideisme.com - look for DonandVicky 
or 1955 Studebaker.     (3) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1964 Gran Turismo Hawk. Strato Blue with White Vinyl 
Sports Roof. Blue Vinyl Interior with A/C PS TT Power 
Shift AT. 74,760 miles. Final Assembly date on production 

order is 12/17/63 and 
sold 1/3/64 in Coral 
Gables. Florida. From 
estate it needs some 
storage related tinker-
ing. $19,750 or BO or 
trade for an equally 
nice 1941 Champion 

Double Dater. Bruce Sandburg, Benson  520-586-9173  (2) 

 

1964 Gran Turismo Hawk. 91K original miles, original am 
radio works fine, no air conditioning, excellent original 
white headliner. Carpet and seats are like new. Has op-
tional rear seat armrest and full tinted glass option. Recent 
awesome base coat clear coat for that sweet looking wet 
look. Numbers match in/out. Astro Ivory and blue cloth 
interior. Also, full black vinyl top in excellent condition, so 
very sharp 3-tone attractive colors! Good chrome both 
bumpers and new front and rear head and taillight bezels. 
New weather stripping and trunk mat. Original jacks, full 
working gauge package and even clock works. Stock 289 
V8. Motor has original correct yellow valve covers. Very 
rare 3 spd power shift automatic and center console. High-
way gears for cruising. New dual exhaust system and like 
new radial tires. Looks great and runs great, asking 
$25,000. Wayne 602-320-3771  wdawson@asuinc.com (2) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
More ads on page 11. 
 
 
 
 



 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS! 
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12/22
480-577-5764 

joncarter@cox.net 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Studebaker Parts 
 

Need Glass and Rubber? Call Russ for a quote. 
 

   

 Russ & Sharon Ware 
 2700 E. Magnolia Dr. 
 Gilbert, AZ  85298 
 602-995-5311 
 E-mail: Russ@studebakerparts.com 

 

Visit the store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 
 

T he Studebaker National Foundation has $2,000.00 
scholarships available for qualified students. Please 

visit http://www.studebakernationalfoundation.org to 
download an application. 
 You can also contact James Bell at 360-738-
0103 or studenut@comcast.net if you have questions 
about the SNF scholarship program. 

1/23 

1/23 

3/23 

www.studebakertoys.com     

Call for Birthday gifts. 
 Chuck Collins 

      602-995-2146    

 cstude1@cox.net  
  

ASSORTED OLDER STUDEBAKER TOYS, ASSORTED OLDER STUDEBAKER TOYS,   

STUDEBAKER AND SOUTH BEND POCKET       STUDEBAKER AND SOUTH BEND POCKET         

WATCHES, MEMORABILIA WATCHES, MEMORABILIA   

 The SDC advises 
all Studebaker  

drivers dis-
play a fire 
extinguisher 
at the front 
left tire of 
their car/

truck at  Chapter 
hosted car shows. 

4/23 

 
 

TO SEE YOUR  

 

BUSINESS 
CARD AD  

HERE  
 

CONTACT THE   

 

EDITOR AT  
 

ccollinsaz@cox.net 

 
 For fast-acting relief, try slowing down.  
 
  ~ Jane Wagner 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE 

 

1949 Studebaker PU with 1986 
Chevy 1/2 ton PU frame and running 
gear, a 350 crate motor, Edelbrock 
four barrel headers, power steering, 
disk front brakes, air conditioning, 
Cragar wheels, new gas tank and 
wiring replaced, much more. Real 
nice truck.  $24,000 or offer. 
Bill Barker 623-561-1012 (2) 

————————————————————-- 
 

SEE PAGE 9 FOR MORE 
STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE 
_________________________________ 
 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

Avanti windshield and rear window 
seals, $100 each. New R2 super-
charger to air cleaner hose 
1557350, $30, new supercharger to 
chamber hose 1557751 $30. Crank 
pulley, 3 grooves $125. Avanti water 
pulley, 3 grooves $75. Avanti 
vibration damper, new $195. Auto 
trans flex & reinforce plates, new $5. 
Front seat belts, used $40. Set of 4 
full wheel covers $80. 232, 259 & 
289 alum-inum (billet) cam gear 
$100. R-1 carb and rebuild kit 
$350. Avanti front sway bar $50. 
Avanti power antenna (rebuilt by 
Genstar) never used $150. Lark 
console and base (console needs to 
be re-covered) $100.  ‘64-66 Lark V-
8 doghouse $50. Prices do not 
include  packaging, shipping and 
insurance. Call/text 602-885-2216 or 
wjazwin@hotmail.com   (0) 
 
 

‘37 Artillery wheels 3 $100 each. 
‘56 truck grill $100. ‘54 sedan grill 
bars and surrounds, $50 each side. 
'56 Golden Hawk left side fiberglass 
fin $20. GT Hawk headliner bows, 
very nice $50 for full set. '56 1/2 ton 
C-Cab truck back glass $40. ‘56 1/2 
ton C-Cab truck glove box door $20. 
Studebaker V8 Valley pans $5.00 ea. 
‘51 Commander left front door $45. 
‘51 Commander right rear door $45. 
'56 -'61 Hawk grill excellent chrome 
$50. '62 Lark grill $40. very nice. '53 
sedan trunk lid $40. '62-'64 GT Hawk 
complete set good glass in chrome 
frames wing windows, side glass. 
Hawk and coupe center pan for 
bucket seats and mounting for 
console $30. '59-'60 Lark or '60- 
'64 Champ truck hood $40. '59-'60 
Lark trunk lid, $35. good condition. 
'60-'64 Champ truck left door $30. ea. 
'62 Lark rear quarters $75. for both 
or $40. each no rust. '63 Lark 4 
door front doors $50 ea. '63 Lark rear 
doors for Wagonaire or 4-dr sedan 
$35. ea. Lots of other parts, if you 
don't see what you want, call me. I 
may have it. Large items for pick up, 
email for pictures. Contact Jerry 520-
979-0065  studeblu@gmail.com  (0) 
_____________________________________ 

 

MISC. FOR SALE 

 

I’m downsizing and am offering 
the following Studebaker literature 
for sale as one package.  It all is 
original and in very good to excellent 
condition.   
Accessories Catalog – 1941 Color 
brochure.  Fair cover, contents excel. 
Avanti – 1962 Color brochure 
Full-Line Catalog – 1963 Color folder 
Full-Line Catalog – 1964 Small Color 
folder. Four pieces for $10.  For pick-
up in Peoria, or shipped via Priority 
Mail at cost.  Dick Randall  920-915-
4867  rrrandall3@aol.com   (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 
Please update and/or renew your 

ad if it has expired. 
 

WANTED: Looking for a Lark or 
Daytona to take on as a project. 
Solid body, no rust, engine & 
transmission optional. Preference is 
toward an affordable, solid 2 dr body. 
I have an engine, so it doesn’t need 
to be running. I’m in no hurry to find 
the right car. John Stearn, Chino 
Valley  aghawk1959@gmail.com  (2) 
_____________________________________ 

 

WANTED:  R3 carb AFB 3507S  or 
AFB 3808S. Walt  602-885-2216  (0) 
_____________________________________ 
 

WANTED: Studebaker Dealership 
license plate frames. Fred Gooch at 
nora.gooch@yahoo.com or 520-883-  
7418      (0) 
_____________________________________ 
 

 MISC.  
 

EMPTY CAR TRAILER: looking for a 
load from Phoenix/Tucson area  to 
Oklahoma City/north eastern 
Oklahoma or points in between. Mid 
November time range. Russ Ware 
480-209-9328 / 
russ@studebakerparts.com  (2) 
_____________________________________ 
 

FREE!  FREE!  FREE!  FREE! 
Many back issues of Turning Wheels 
magazine. Contact Chuck Collins at 
602-995-2146 or cstude1@cox.net 
_____________________________________ 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chris Collins by phone at 602-995-2146 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021-4135.   

Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.   

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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12 volt conversion. New starter 

$15,000. Contact Sam Powell   

INSTANT STUDEBAKER  
COLLECTION FOR SALE  

 

Bob Palma, Turning Wheels Coop-
erator editor, has his four South Bend
-built, all factory Astra White 1964 
Daytonas, one each of the 1964 Day-
tona body styles, for sale. Visit Cars/
Parts For Sale board on SDC Forum 
for “Instant, unique 1964 Daytona 
Collection” thread for details and pho-
tos.  $32,000. Contact Bob at (317) 
852-8806 prior to 9pm EDT.   



The ECHO   
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC        
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  
 

Chapter dues are  $20.00   
______ I  want to receive the newsletter by mail or  
______ I want to receive the newsletter electronically 
  

Dues are prorated at $1.50 per month for new members, 
if joining during the year. 
 

Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add SDC dues to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you. SDC dues are $29.00 for 
new members, first year only. To renew your SDC 
membership, add $36.00 for 1 year, $99.00 for 3 years 
or $161.00 for 5 years. Both include Turning Wheels 
magazine. Or $12.00 for membership without the magazine.  
 

Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-2146 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 

 
 

Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on your SDC membership card.) 
 

# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 

Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 
 

New Member? _____ Referred by ———————
_____________________________________________ 

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
https://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

Scan a QR code with your smart phone to visit  
the Chapter web site or Facebook page.  

Visit the Chapter on Facebook at 
Studebakers Grand Canyon  
State Chapter 

  

REMINDERS FOR OCTOBER 

 

9 GCSC Board Meeting 
23 Orphan Car Show 
                                                   

See pages 5 & 6 for details. 
 

Watch your email for event updates. 



 


